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DIGEST 

General Accounting Office will not review an agency's reJection 
of a small business bidaer as nonresponslble where, following the 
agency's referral of tne contracting officer's negative responsi- 
brlity determination to the Small Business Administration (SBA), 
the bidder failed to provide information required by the SBA for 
a certificate of competency. 

DECISION 

Belmont-Schick Inc. (Belmont) protests the award of a contract 
under U.S. Army invitation for bids (IFB) No. DAAA04-86-T-1013 to 
any biader other tnan itself. Beimont alleges tnat it was the 
apparent low blader under the solicitation, but tnat tne Army 
iinproperly determined that the firm was nonresponsible and 
theretore inellqlble for award. We drsmiss the protest. 

Belmont indicates that after bids had been openea ana Belmont's 
bla Of $17,500 had been determined to be the apparent low bid, 
the contracting officer requested tnat Defense Contract Admini- 
stration Services Area/San Francisco (DCASNA) perform a preawara 
survey. The protester contenas that it was improper to request a 
preaward survey because the Federal Acquisition Regulation, (FAR) 
48 C.P.K. 5 9.106-l (1985), allegedly proscribes such action wnen 
the contemplated contract will be for $25,000 or less. Belmont 
also aryues, in essence, that the preaward survey was incorrect 
in any case, since Belmont allegedly was not contacted directly 
by DCAStvlA to inquire about its financial cayablllties, ana 
because the firm alleyedly is responsible. 

We do not agree that the agency was precluded by regulation froin 
COnaUCtlng a preaward survey. The FAR provision on whrcn Etelmont 
relies, 48 C.F.R. 5 9.106-l(a), states that no sreaward survey 
should be requescea for contracts of this value “unless 
circumstances Justify its cost or the matter requires referrai LO 



the Small Business Administration." Furthermore, a contracting 
officer has broad discretion as to whether to conduct a preaward 
survey and the degree of reliance to be placed on the survey. 
Martin Electronics, Inc., B-221298, Mar. 13, 1986, 86-l CPD 
11 252. 

We have been advised by the Army that the contracting officer 
initially determined Belmont to be nonresponsible. Because 
Belmont is a small business concern, the matter was referred to 
the Small Business Administration (SBA) to determine whether a 
certificate of competency (COC) would be issued. The SBA 
declined to issue a COC, however, because Belmont failed to 
provide financial information in connection with the COC. 

Where the procuring agency has referred the contracting officer's 
negative responsibility determination of a small business firm to 
the SBA as required by 15 'J.S.C. 5 637(b)(7) (Supp. III 1985) for 
consideration under the SBA's COC procedures, it is the responsi- 
bility of the small business firm to file a complete and accept- 
able COC application with the SBA. Spectrum Enterprises, 
B-221202, Dec. 31, 1985, 86-l CPD l[ 5. Where the firm fails to 
meet-this responsibility, we will not question the contracting 
officer's negative responsibility determination since such a 
review would, in effect, amount to a substitution of this Office 
for the agency specifically authorized by statute to review-these 
determinations. Ion Exchange Products, Inc., B-218578, B-218579, 
July 15, 1985, 85-2 CPD 11 52. 

The protest is dismissed. 
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